
 

Seminar "Building a New You: Shaping 
the Future of Healthcare"-Final Report 

One day seminar and career counselling 

session was organised by the Department 

of Biochemistry in collaboration with 

Research and Publication 

committee, and Career 

Counselling Cell on 

Thursday, 22nd June, 2023 

in the college conference hall. The seminar 

was attended by around 150 participants 

including faculty and students.  Dr 

Mohammad Iqbal Rather, Assistant 

professor and head Department of 

Biochemistry conducted the proceedings 

of the program and introduced the theme 

of the seminar. Prof Eazaz Hussain Rizvi, 

Principal of the college presided over the 

seminar, presented the presidential address 

and formally did welcome the participants 

and the invited speak Dr Abrar Rizvi, 

Postdoc fellow Institute for Stem Cell 

Biology and Regenerative Medicine, 

National Centre for Biological Sciences, 

Bangalore, India. The speaker spoke at 

length about his career 

advancement and research 

work related to fibrosis, the 

dreadful and life 

threatening condition that can literally 

affect any of the tissues of the body. The 

speaker is an independent researcher who 

is working on to develop a therapeutic 

intervention in fibrosis particularly 

multiple sclerosis. The seminar was 

followed by a Q/A session and resource 



person was kind enough to deliberate and 

give satisfactory answers to multiple 

queries. The seminar concluded with a 

formal vote of thanks presented by Prof 

Abdul Haleem Wani, Head Department of 

Chemistry.  After conclusion of the 

seminar, students had a separate session to 

interact with the resource person regarding 

their career opportunities in scientific 

research. At the end the organisers thank 

all the participant, particularly the speaker 

who took time out of his busy schedule 

and travelled all the way from Srinagar to 

present the exciting and inspiring talk. We 

are thankful to the worthy principal for his 

unconditional support to organise such 

events and we look forward to organise 

more such events in times to come both for 

the growth of the institution and for the 

benefit of our main stakeholders i.e. 

students. 

                  Sd/  
Dr Mohammad Iqbal Rather 
Head Department of Biochemistry 
Convenor Research Committee 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


